

Прочитайте текст. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

Scientists believe that the horse first appeared in North America. But it was not the horse we know today. It was a fox-sized animal only about a foot high at the shoulder. But these small creatures kept changing and growing and about a million years, pony-sized horses galloped across ancient plains around the world.

Man established a relationship with the horse about 50,000 years ago. At first people hunted horses, which wasn't very easy, then they learned to herd (*насти*) these animals, and kept them mainly for meat, possibly also for milk, but it is likely that the horses were also used to carry things when people had to move from one place to another. The horse was becoming a worker — a source of help to man — not just a meal on the hoof.

Most scientists think that the first horses were used to pull carts, not for riding. But people finally mounted (*садиться на лошадь*) the horse. And suddenly they could travel long distances, explore and conquer unknown lands. People quickly realized how useful the horse could be in war. Oxen and donkeys, although much calmer than horses, could not come even close to the horse on the ancient battlefield.

Gradually horses became associated with power and wealth. Oxen and donkeys were for working people, horses were the privilege of the rich.

It is the ordinary workhorse, however, that had the biggest influence on human history. People managed to breed (*выводить породу*) strong and heavy horses to carry goods.

Certainly, horses were no match for modern engines. But even now we use the term «horsepower» — coined (*coin — создавать новые слова / выражения*) by the English engineer James Watt — to measure how much work is done by an engine. This term shows just how much respect the horses have earned.

People quickly realized that the horse could be used for entertainment. Horse races were popular in ancient Greece and they are no less popular now. Quite a few people take part in horse races, hunting on horseback and polo, many more people enjoy watching these events, and many learn to ride just for fun. Horses continue to attract people. They capture people's imagination and their hearts.

32. How high were the first horses?

- A) not larger than a fox B) not larger than a pony
C) not larger than a shoulder D) not larger than a donkey

☐

33. What did people do with horses first?

- A) herd B) kept for meat C) hunt D) carry things

☐

34. What were the first horses used for?

- A) riding B) travelling C) war D) pulling carts

☐

35. What shows the respect for horses?

- A) James Watt C) the term 'horsepower'
B) modern engines D) much work

☐

36. What has been popular for centuries?

- A) polo B) wars C) races D) engines

☐